
[image: image1.png]



A Message from the President 

Association of Program Coordinators in Radiology

October 2008

Dear Fellow Members,

Greetings to all and a very special welcome to our new members!!  It is my honor to serve as your President for 2008-2009.  I would like to share some highlights of this past year along with some activities of interest to all of our members.  

We have had a few personnel changes this year.  Lorraine Boone, our President-Elect and Program Planning Chair, has assumed other responsibilities within her department and has resigned her position on the Board and as Chair.  As a result, Mary Ellen Hobler has moved up to President-Elect and Chair of the Program Planning Committee for 2008-09.  Gifty Mensah, a member of the Board, resigned from her position at Mt. Sinai to pursue other opportunities.  Due to these changes, we will need to elect three new members to the Board at our annual meeting next spring.  Please plan on participating in the Board nomination process which will be conducted by our Nominating Committee and keep in mind that you are able to nominate yourself! 

2008 AUR MEETING IN SEATTLE, MARCH 25-29, 2008 – Some Highlights

For the first time, the AUR meeting began a day early, to among other things, accommodate the new Program Director/Program Coordinator session on Tuesday afternoon.   Dianna Otterstad and myself had the privilege of being asked to present on behalf of the program coordinators.  This new PD/PC session was very well received and will be presented once again at the 2009 meeting in Arlington, VA.  The 2009 meeting will begin on a Tuesday and end on Friday.  Sessions will no longer be held on Saturday.

We can all agree that the major topic of interest at the 2008 meeting was the new change in radiology residency training with respect to the oral boards.  Beginning with the incoming class of 2010, the method of examination will change drastically.  The qualifying exam will be image driven and will be taken after the first 36 months.  The certifying examination will be a computerized exam and will take place 15 months after completion of residency training. The first new qualifying examination is scheduled for 2013.   For additional information refer to the ABR website (www.theabr.org) and the APDR website.

Physics, another hot topic this past year, will be incorporated into the two examinations.  Teaching modules are currently being developed to assist residency programs in teaching physics to residents.  This new teaching concept will consist of 32 modules and will lend themselves to learning material to prepare for the “boards”.  Each module has a radiologist and a physicist working on its development.  

I encourage you all to access the APDR website and select the Materials from the 2008 AUR/APDR Meeting tab on the left hand side.  Here you will find many of the topics presented at the meeting.

AND… it is never too early to start thinking about attending the 2009 AUR meeting!   I invite you to join us in Arlington, Virginia from May 12 – 16, 2009 and look forward to seeing you there.  2008 was a very exciting year with 95 members, approximately 65% of our total membership, registered to attend the AUR meeting.  

Nuclear Medicine Coordinators

Coordinators for Nuclear Medicine residency programs, led by Jennifer Duane, are looking into establishing a Nuclear Medicine Program Coordinator’s Committee.  We are considering the possibility of establishing an Ad Hoc Committee within the APCR.

New APDR Liaison

Dr. George Curry has retired as our APDR liaison.  Dr. Judith Amorosa has graciously accepted this appointment and we look forward to working with her representing the APCR as our APDR Liaison.

APCR PROGRAM FOR 2009

The Program Planning Committee is putting together a very exciting program which all of our members will find informative and very useful.  Topics under consideration are Educating the Resident, Resident Portfolios, Digital Media Exchange - which will provide samples of various evaluations forms, and Electronic Residency Management Systems.  As the time for our spring meeting approaches and the program is finalized, the Program Planning Committee will distribute an APCR itinerary outlining the sessions all of our members are encouraged to attend.  This itinerary will also be posted on our website.  

APCR ACTIVITIES UPDATE

Our standing committees are a wonderful way to become involved in our association!  Please take a moment to consider joining a committee if you have not already done so. A complete list of all of our standing committees, along with the members and Chair of the committee, can be found on our website under the General Information tab.  A sign-up sheet will be made available to all our members prior to the 2009 meeting.  

Archives Committee:  currently planning activities for our 10th Anniversary.  To be held at the AUR meeting in San Diego, California, March 23-27, 2010.

Awards Committee:  working together with the Archives Committee for special 10th Anniversary pins and special recognition awards within committees.

Certification Task Force Committee:  this newly formed committee selected a task force group to begin developing tools for TAGME certification for radiology coordinators.  When completed, this will provide radiology coordinators the opportunity to pursue certification.  This is a VOLUNTARY process - APCR members are under no obligation to seek certification status.  

Finance Committee:  keeps the association current as to our financial status.  Reports are forwarded from RSNA.

Long Range Planning Committee:  working on adding sections covering topics such as resident portfolios and ACGME case log systems to our Handbook (located on our website).

Membership Committee:  developing Welcome!  package for new members.  New members to be acknowledged at the APCR reception.

Mentoring Committee:  working together with the Membership Committee to introduce mentoring program to new coordinators.

Nominating Committee:  requests nomination of current members to the Board.

Professional Development Committee:  considering suggestions for possible poster presentation celebrating our 10th Anniversary.

Program Planning Committee:  develops APCR program for the AUR meeting.

RRC Committee:  an Ad Hoc Committee in the past, a motion was passed to convert to a standing committee.  Works closely with APDR for support and PIF changes/concerns.

Scholarship Selection Committee:  raise funds for the scholarship award.  The scholarship award was increased to $1000 this past year.  All members are eligible to apply for this award which offers financial assistance for one coordinator to attend the AUR meeting.  A beautiful quilt, handmade by one of our members, Pauline Marek, was raffled at the 2008 meeting (I wanted to win it so bad!).  Our much anticipated cookbook (recipes submitted by our own members!) is expected to be available for the 2009 meeting.  Proceeds from the sale of our cookbook will go towards the scholarship award.

Survey Committee:  reviews all requests for surveys to be distributed to APCR members.  A standardized method for distributing surveys to members has been established.  The APCR has purchased a subscription to Survey Monkey to facilitate with the survey requests.

Website Committee:  works together with APDR/RSNA and maintains our website updated.  Several new items have been added to our website:  the APCR itinerary at the AUR meeting, commonly used abbreviations specific to radiology, a link to the RSNA electronic portfolio system, and others.

As you can see, our committees have been hard at work.  I welcome your suggestions and ideas and look forward to continue working with all of you for another successful year.  I hope you will accept my invitation to become involved in YOUR association – together we will continue to grow and serve as a vehicle for support, recognition, and camaraderie for all our members.  

Wishing you good luck during the interview season (can you believe it is already here!),

I remain,

Sincerely yours,

Gloria Jorge

President, APCR

